
RCW 47.06A.030  Board—Creation—Membership.  (1) The freight 
mobility strategic investment board is created. The board shall 
convene by July 1, 1998.

(2) The board is composed of 17 members. The following members 
are appointed by the governor for terms of four years, except that 
five members initially are appointed for terms of two years: (a) Two 
members, one of whom is from a city located within or along a 
strategic freight corridor, appointed from a list of at least four 
persons nominated by the association of Washington cities or its 
successor; (b) two members, one of whom is from a county having a 
strategic freight corridor within its boundaries, appointed from a 
list of at least four persons nominated by the Washington state 
association of counties or its successor; (c) two members, one of whom 
is from a port district located within or along a strategic freight 
corridor, appointed from a list of at least four persons nominated by 
the Washington public ports association or its successor; (d) one 
member representing the office of financial management; (e) one member 
appointed as a representative of the trucking industry; (f) one member 
appointed as a representative of the railroads; (g) the secretary of 
the department of transportation or the secretary's designee; (h) one 
member representing the steamship industry; (i) one member 
representing the package delivery industry; (j) one labor member 
representing the freight sector; (k) one member representing the heavy 
highway construction industry; (l) one member representing 
environmental protection interests; (m) one member representing the 
interests of overburdened communities; and (n) one member of the 
general public. In appointing the general public member, the governor 
shall endeavor to appoint a member with special expertise in relevant 
fields such as public finance, freight transportation, or public works 
construction. The governor shall appoint the general public member as 
chair of the board. In making appointments to the board, the governor 
shall ensure that each geographic region of the state is represented.

(3) Members of the board shall be reimbursed for reasonable and 
customary travel expenses as provided in RCW 43.03.050 and 43.03.060.

(4) If a vacancy on the board occurs by death, resignation, or 
otherwise, the governor shall fill the vacant position for the 
unexpired term. Each vacancy in a position appointed from lists 
provided by the associations and departments under subsection (2) of 
this section must be filled from a list of at least four persons 
nominated by the relevant association or associations.

(5) The appointments made in subsection (2) of this section are 
not subject to confirmation.  [2023 c 167 § 5; 1999 c 216 § 2; 1998 c 
175 § 4.]
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